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M EM O R AN D U M  
 

To: PBES Staff From: Rick Marshall 
Deputy Director of Public Works 

    
Date: November 25, 2015 Re: Opus One Winery 

P14-00177 

 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to review the subject permit application.  I have reviewed the 
information in the Focused Traffic Analysis for the Proposed Opus One Use Modification Project, 
prepared by Omni Means and dated October 27, 2015.  The analysis is acceptable and I concur with 
the assumptions made, the methods used in the evaluation, and the conclusions reached.  I offer the 
following comments from the Department of Public Works: 

 
Left-Turn Lane requirement satisfied.  Based on the forecast traffic to be generated by the 

proposed project, and the volume of traffic on SR 29, this project meets the County’s warrants for 
installation of a left-turn lane at the project access driveway.  However, as noted in the project 
application materials, a continuous two-way left-turn lane is already provided in this location. 

 
Cumulative Impacts.  The traffic study identifies that the proposed project will not result in a 

significant cumulative impact due to the addition of project traffic to the already-impacted SR 29.   
 

 Please contact me at Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org or call (707) 259-8381 if you have 
questions or need additional information. 

http://www.co.napa.ca.us/publicworks
mailto:Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org
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M EM O R AN D U M  
 

To: PBES Staff From: Rick Marshall 
Deputy Director of Public Works 

    
Date: February 16, 2016 Re: Opus One Winery 

P14-00177 

 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to review the subject permit application.  I have reviewed the 
information in the Focused Traffic Analysis for the Proposed Opus One Use Modification Project, 
prepared by Omni Means and dated February 12, 2016 (revised).  The analysis is acceptable and I 
concur with the assumptions made, the methods used in the evaluation, and the conclusions reached.  
I offer the following comments from the Department of Public Works: 

 
Left-Turn Lane requirement satisfied.  Based on the forecast traffic to be generated by the 

proposed project, and the volume of traffic on SR 29, this project meets the County’s warrants for 
installation of a left-turn lane at the project access driveway.  However, as noted in the project 
application materials, a continuous two-way left-turn lane is already provided in this location. 

 
Cumulative Impacts.  The traffic study identifies that the proposed project will not result in a 

significant cumulative impact due to the addition of project traffic to the already-impacted SR 29.   
 

 Please contact me at Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org or call (707) 259-8381 if you have 
questions or need additional information. 

http://www.co.napa.ca.us/publicworks
mailto:Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org
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